




































PUBLIC WORKS COMMITTEE MINUTES 
Conncil of tbe County of Mali 

June 5, 2006 

CHAIR PONT ANILLA: Thank you. And, and maybe we can schedule something regards to 
that. Mr. Molina. 

VICE-CHAIR MOLINA: Thank you, Chair. Just a follow-up on that issue. So in terms of, you 
mentioned are you aware of any grants or type of 
assistance to the County with regards to a project like this? 

ARAKAWA: At this point, not aware of Federal grants regarding this. 
has put out a lot of technical assistance. They do have a landfill 
program, which helps municipalities such as ours to get started in, in this particular area. 
But I'm, I'm not aware of any grants per se. 

VICE-CHAIR MOLINA: Okay. Thank you. 

CHAIR PONT ANILLA: Thank you, Mr. Molina. Any more questions for the Director? Mr. 
Hokama. 

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: I would just ask that maybe the Department would want to 
contact U.S. DOE, Department of Energy. I believe they may have some options for our 
County. But maybe .. jfyou allow, Chairman. 

CHAIR PONT ANILLA: Go ahead, Mr. Hokama. 

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Have we ever measured what Olowalu produces? I, I know 
we flarey it out at Olowalu, the old landfill, and I was just wondering whether the 
Department had some kind information on quantities and capacities from 
to see can transfer it to Maui "'""L'.","''''''vu,"" 

And just because we cannot meet any of, of these criteria doesn't mean it 
preclude that. There have been projects that have been, on .. �:�>�1�U�"�"�~�"�"�~� 

landfills and more arid landfills, but it kind of depends on the technical engineering 
analysis and the financial part of 
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COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: I see. But regardless of size and location we are required to 
flare all our landfills to, to properly dispose of those methane gases and carbon dioxides? 

MR ARAKAWA: We are required to flare it, yes. 

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: So 
mechanism? 

old Waikapu ~~ •• "u"u is going to 

tJNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: That's closed already. 

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: I don't know ifthe one by the water tank, old 
Landfill is that going to get. . .I'm, I'm just kind of curious. 

a flaring 

MR TAKAMINE: Most, most of our landfills are not, I do believe, flared. The only ones that I 
know of are flared -- and by the way we're not actually flaring it, there's no gas coming 
out ,it's ... though we do have the station there -- it's Olowalu does have a flare station. 
Makani has an old flare station. I don't believe Waiale has one and Kalamaula, I don't 
believe has one, although we have vents. 

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Okay. Okay. That is also to minimIZe or eliminate 
spontaneous combustion? Would that be a good understanding on our part? The flaring? 

MR TAKAMINE: Yes. 

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you very much your responses. Thank you. 

Mr. more 

to to 
trying to learn this process on the But as Mr. Arakawa said, 
criterias that they require flaring, and aU landfills 
Again, for our, I guess, our landfills, most of them an environment, so even 
Central Maui although it does have methane, it doesn't rain as often, so we don't know 
what the quantities are. But it depends on again on the location if a flare station is 
required. 
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As far as I know, we are in compliance with Department of Health in terms of which, 
which landfills need flare stations. I'll be honest with you though and tell you that as 
some sites that we are supposed to be monitoring the gas in terms taking samples, 
which we have not. And we have been notified by the Department of Health that we 
should be doing it, and, and I'm in the process of trying to develop a program where we 
do go out and monitor the gas as required. 

COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Thank, thank you for that response. The other line of questioning 
I had was this body, not this particular sitting body but this body dealt with an IRP 
process with Maui Electric, I believe, back in 2000, I believe, back when 
Member Hokama was the Chair of Economic Development, if I'm not mistaken. But 
anyway, I think there was a vote that was taken that 65 acres for the Waena power plant 
site, and 40 acres was for the fossil fuel utilization, 25 acres, I think, was utilized for 
alternative fuel or energy sources. 

And it sounds like if we are going to be getting a presentation at some point by Maul 
Electric it would be in our interest to understand first, the proximity of that zoned site 
with respect to the landfill and if there is some relationship that can be forged to develop 
this waste-to-energy discussion. Anyway, just kind of an FYI from a recollection of our 
discussions in the past, it seemed that, that was a big thing. And so it comes down to 
timing obviously because we're already getting gases, and that may be something from 
the Maui Electric side that they're, that they're kind of far away still from doing the, the 
Waena development. Any comments on that, Mr. Arakawa? Director? 

CHAIR PONT ANILLA: Mr. Arakawa. 

least a us on or {'.-",'ttl ... 

whether or not, you know, this consultant actually gets started, 
some information on how have been crafted and 
have dealt with this issue. So we've done some preliminary discussions. You know, 
there's still obviously a lot work to do, but we've had some discussions on it. 

COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Thank you, Director. Thank you, Chair. 
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CHAIR PONT ANILLA: Thank you, Mr. Kane. Members, any more questions for the Director 
in regards to the methane gas? Mr. Hokama. 

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Just one last one in this subject area, Mr. Chairman. Do our, 
would our division's daily operational practices need to be .. .let me state my question. 
Whether or not we want the methane or not, are we doing the right operational practices 
that would ensure that we would get the maximum methane if that was our goal? Or do 
we need to change what we're doing at the landfill operationally to be able to capture the 
maximum amount of methane gas potential? 

CHAIR PONT ANILLA: Mr. Arakawa or Mr. Takamine. 

MR. TAKAMINE: I just want to answer that. I guess for the Phase I and II ifs an after-the-fact 
deal already. It's, ifs done. We're going to have to drill wells down, vertical wells to 
capture the gas, just depends on where you drill the wells and how many wells, and then 
put headers on top of the landfill to gather it. 

I guess if, if you want to do it correctly, like Phase IV you start laying the pipes now, and 
you can lay horizontal pipes and then the vertical pipes as you go up, which we are not 
doing right now. Right now we're, we're doing our landfill operations and not installing 
any pipes, because we have no, no design in place. 

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: As far as the lining and everything, that wouldn't change, 
Mr. Takamine? 

MR. T AKAMINE: That wouldn't change. 

vendor. 

As we do the Integrated Solid Waste Management Plan for our Department, one of the 
issues here is whether or not on the future phases for the landfill we should continue with 
a landfill gas to energy or possibly do a waste to energy, which of course would mean 
less volume in the landfill, but there are other issues that need to be dealt with, with waste 
to energy. So those are just some of the longer term policy issues that we'd have to deal 
with. 
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COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Thank you. 

CHAIR PONT ANILLA: Thank you. And, Mr. Hokama, we'll follow up with the, with our 
request in regards to having MECO -- oh I'm sorry, Mr. Kane -- MECO provide us with a 
presentation in regards to converting methane into electrical power and the feasibility as 
far as that. 

Members, any more questions for the Department? If not, if the Department can talk a 
little on the, you know, where we're at as far as the, the MRF and the diversion programs. 
Mr. Arakawa. 

MR ARAKAWA: Thank you, Mr. Chair. As far as the status on the interim materials recovery 
facility, just a little background, I guess. You might recall that this recommendation to 
do the interim MRF originated, gee, maybe about five years ago from the previous 
Mayor's recycling task force. 

We have tried several approaches in trying to deliver this facility, and originally we had 
wanted to, basically, just rent warehouse space~ however, we were never able to find a 
suitable size of light-industrial warehouse space in this Central Maui area. And space 
that was available there were other issues such as retro-fitting with fire sprinklers, and 
some sites had some access issues as well as some land use compatibility issues that we 
had to deal with. But generally warehouse industrial space in Central Maui is quite 
scarce. 

The second approach we tried was, basically, we thought we'd try to build our own 
facility within Central Maui, and the site we had originally set aside was within the 
Central Maui Baseyard. However in general, the, the cost of securing that land and 
building this facility far exceeded the amount of money available for this particular 

an 
to as to were not 'nt'· ... pc,t"',rl 

was that the supply of recyclable paper was that is, 
to know the amount of paper that we could supply on a regular basis. And also the extent 
of contamination was also unpredictable, so that's why they basically refused or did not 
submit a bid. So basically the question is, where do we go from here? 

First, let's take a look at what other circumstances have changed over the past several 
years. One of the more significant changes has been the enactment of the bottle bill. 
This has required us to create redemption centers, which we have done in conjunction 
with our recyclable drop box locations. So when people take their aluminum cans and 
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plastic bottles for redemption, they can also drop off other recyclables at these drop box 
locations. And this has really aided the recycling effort. 

These recyclables go to a private materials recovery facility, which is currently in 
operation. And this is being operated by Maui Disposal Company, and that is located in 
the Central Maui Baseyard. We currently take our recyclables from our recycling center 
drop box sites to the Maui Disposal MRF. And they have been expanding their services 
to collect and accept recyclables from commercial and hotel accounts such that the 
amount of recyclables that they receive from commercial and hotel accounts are about 
four times the amount that they receive from our drop boxes. 

So at this juncture, the private MRF is operating and providing recycling services, and 
they are providing much of the service that the County's interim MRF was intended to 
provide. As you know, we do have funding in the Fiscal Year '07 budget to do an update 
of the Integrated Solid Waste Management Plan. And in that update we need to evaluate 
what rule, if any, a County MRF should play in the overall plan. 

And also related to that are issues as to whether or not, or, or to what extent redemption 
or drop box outlets should be expanded, as well as the extent and timing of curbside 
recycling and how that would affect any kind of future MRF. So basically, that 
concludes our comments, and we'd be happy to answer any questions you, you might 
have. 

CHAIR PONT ANILLA: Thank you, Mr. Arakawa. Members, any questions for the Department 
in regards to the MRF? Members, no questions? Thank you very much, Mr. Arakawa. 

Members, that concludes the discussion on PW-39, which is the Central Maui Landfill. 
And I think this morning we've heard a lot of good stuff that can be created through 

I II 

As I said earlier, we'll be contacting Maui Electric to do a presentation regards to 
methane gas or, or alternate energy utilizing methane gas in our future meetings. 
Members, do you have any questions or any more discussion in regards to this particular 
item? If not, the Chair would like to defer this item--

VICE-CHAIR MOLINA: No objection. 
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CHAIR PONTANILLA: --if there's no objections? 

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS. 

ACTION: DEFER pending further discussion. 

CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you very much. And before we adjourn I'd like to close public 
testimony ifthere's no objections? 

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS. 

CHAIR PONT ANILLA: Thank you. This afternoon we do have the Planning Committee 
meeting. Again, thank you very much for being here this morning, our first meeting after 
the budget. And you know it's pretty rusty starting off, and I think we got off to a really 
good start this morning. So thank you very much again, Members. This meeting is 
adjourned. " . (gavel) . .. 

ADJOURNED: 10:12 a.m. 

APPROVED: 

PONTANILLA, Chair 
Public Works Committee 

Transcribed Schoenbeck 
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